
               
 

May Greeting from Fr Bryan Cunningham                                                                        May 2018 
 
Dear Schoenstatt Family and Friends, 
 
We are celebrating the Month of Mary. The Holy Father has asked that we include in a special way Mary 

Mother of God in our sacred Liturgy and Whit Monday is now reserved to remember Mary as Mother of 

the Church. On Saturday 12th May you are invited to the May Day with the celebration of the Rosary of 

Lights. Each person, each family is invited to bring their intentions to the praying of the Rosary and bring 

a lighted candle to make up a Rosary of Lights and a hopeful chain of our prayers and petitions on the 

day. We look forward to welcoming you on the day. 

Many will remember the crowning of Our Lady by Bishop Arnold last October. The crown is now ready 

and has gained ten pearls reminding us of the Covenant of those who went on pilgrimage to 

Walsingham thirty years ago and pray that our Schoenstatt Family could become a new and living 

Nazareth for England and Wales. At one point Father Kentenich said we should become Holy Family 

Islands joined together to create a holy family for England and Wales. We want to place the crown on 

Our Lady’s picture during the Covenant Mass on May 18th this year. As we prayed on the day we want 

to become missionary disciples of the Covenant of Love. 

Father Peter Locher joined us for the Father Kentenich Seminar and encouraged us to become 

missionaries following Father Kentenich.  At the end of the celebration of the centenary in Schoenstatt 

Father Heinrich Walter pointed out the way to become missionary disciples:  

A threefold task sends us out into the new times: “We choose the way of holiness.  We live authentic and 

strong attachments.  We make a missionary option.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

The women’s group from the Shrine and St John Fisher’s Kearsley invite you to the May Day which will 

be on Saturday 12th May at the Shrine.. 

 

We have Taste and See Family Mass at 3.30pm on Sunday, 13th May and look forward to seeing you. 

 

The next quarterly MTA Magazine will be published for the Covenant Mass on the 18th June2018 

 

Many blessings to you, your families, branches, groups, and communities; remember to bring as many 

pilgrims as possible as a gift to our Mother in this, her month. 

 

United in the Covenant of Love, 

 
Fr. Bryan Cunningham 

Movement Director and Rector of the Shrine 
 

Regular Mass Schedule 
 

Holy Mass every Sunday at 9:30 am in St John Fisher’s Hall  

Holy Mass in the Shrine: Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday at 9 am. Thursday at 7:30 pm and Saturday at 

12:00 noon  

Adoration in the Shrine every Saturday at 11:00 am and Sunday at 12:00 noon 

Shrine is open daily for visitors from 9:00 am - 6:00 pm and the praying of the Angelus (Regina Coeli 

during Easter) is at 12:00 noon and 6 pm daily accompanied by the ringing of the bell. 

Groups welcome, to schedule go to www.schoenstatt.org.uk 
 

 

Special Masses 
 

Early Bird Holy Mass for men 7.00am on the first Saturday of each month (Shrine) 

Ascension Thursday:  Thursday 10th May 2018 is the Solemnity and holy day of obligation 

commemoration the Ascension of the Lord. There will be Mass in the Shrine at 9.00am and in St John 

Fisher’s Hall at 7.30pm 

May Day:  Saturday, 12th May at 4.00pm 

Taste and See Mass:  Sunday, 13th May at 3.30pm  

Covenant Mass: Friday, May 18th 7.30pm  

Pentecost Sunday: May 20th, 9:30am 

Feast of the Visitation: Holy Mass, Thursday, May 31st, 7:30pm 

 

Reconciliation 

Every Saturday from 11:00am to 12:00 noon 
 

Masses 

http://www.schoenstatt.org.uk/


 
 

 
May Day Rosary of Lights 
 
The women’s group from the Shrine are preparing the May Day this year. They invite you to join us on 

Saturday 12th May, gathering at 10.00 am we would spend the day together as pilgrims looking more 

deeply into the Charism of Schoenstatt’s founder, Father Kentenich and spending time in prayer in the 

Rosary of Light for Peace in the World.  

Mary Mother of the Church receive the Crown 
 
Friday 18th May we have Covenant Mass and Our Lady will receive the Crown blessed by Bishop Arnold 
on the October Day 2017, remembering the crowning of Our Lady in Walsingham by the Schoenstatt 
Family thirty years previous.  
 
We prayed: 
 
Every Love Crowns. 
Mary, my Queen my Mother we pledge our loyalty to you, our Schoenstatt Queen of England. 
Form us into missionary disciples as we commit ourselves to our mission:  Winning with you the world for 
Christ.  Mother I am the jewel in your crown - You are the queen of my home. 
 

Other Events 
 
Friends of Tiffany Afternoon Tea 
 

The Friends of Kearsley Mount Cottage invite you to Tiffany’s at the Shrine for afternoon Tea. The 

members of the Friends of the Cottage work to fundraise to help develop the Cottage and make it more 

accessible to everyone. You are invited to afternoon tea on Wednesday 16th May from 2.00pm - 

4.00pm. Please bring family and friends with you. We look forward to welcoming you. 

 

Thy Kingdom Come 
 

During the month of May we are holding meditations of personalities in Sacred Scripture. The 

meditations will be held at the three Churches on the Mount. The first meeting will be at the Shrine on 

Thursday 10th May at 6.30pm. Fr Bryan will hold a meditation of Mary, Mother of Jesus and Elizabeth 

her cousin.   

 

 

Upcoming Celebrations 



 

World Meeting of Families in Dublin: 22-26 August, 2018 
 

Pope Francis invites us to Dublin for the World Meeting of Families, which is an 

international congress on “The Gospel of the Family: Joy for the World” with many 

speakers from overseas. Saturday will be the Festival of Families and on Sunday Pope 

Francis will celebrate the final Mass. The Diocese of Salford is organising a party to go 

to Dublin and you can join in this group if you are interested in going. 

More information, email:  formation@dioceseofsalford.org.uk 

 

Fr Kentenich Seminar 

We were fortunate to be given the opportunity to gain some insight into the person of Fr Josef 

Kentenich, his vision and his mission, and our role in continuing his mission, from Fr Peter Locher, a 

member of the community of Schoenstatt Fathers.   

The seminar took place on the 28th April.  It was well attended, with a programme which started at 

10.30am and ended at around 3.30pm.   

Fr Locher gave a talk in the morning on Missionary Spirit following Fr Kentenich.  The second session in 

the afternoon responded to questions arising out of the first session as well as some of Fr Locher’s own 

experiences with Fr Kentenich. 

A further seminar is planned for October and I am sure all who attended the first seminar will gladly 

recommend the second. 

Mission Manchester 

It is with great joy to announce that our first mission in the shrine organized by young adults from 

Portugal, Mexico and UK reached a lot of people and families in our community, thanks to everybody in 

the Schoenstatt community and in St John Fisher’s Parish. The motto of the mission is “Unless a grain of 

wheat falls to the ground and dies, it remains just a grain of wheat; but if it dies, it produces much fruit,” 

and the motivation is to be missionaries by following Pope Francis when he says, “we must leave our 

comfort zone to find Jesus”, in order to reach all the peripheries that need the light of the Gospel.  

Any young adult interested in becoming a “misionari@” in the next Mission Manchester this year to help 

our community contact Ignacio Melecio (Nacho) or Francisca Inácio (Kika): 

schoenstattyouthuk@gmail.com  or https://www.facebook.com/SchoenstattUKYouth/ 

She is the great Missionary and she will work Miracles! 

Life at the Shrine 
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MTA Magazine 

The next quarterly MTA Magazine will be published for the Covenant Mass on the 18th June2018 

An Auction 

An Auction will take place at Schoenstatt – St John Fisher’s on 20th July 2018 at 7.00pm for 

7.30pm. 

Family Week in August 2018 

Our Family Branch invites you to the Family Week at Whitby from Monday 6th - Friday 10th August 2018. 

Pilgrim Mother Rally  

The Rally will take place on the 8 September 2018. 

St John Fisher’s Jubilee 

The 50th Jubilee will be celebrated from the 13 – 15 September 2018. 

 

Save the date 



 
 

 

 
May Meditation with Fr Josef Kentenich  

 
 
 

Mother Thrice Admirable, 
Let us always be your instruments, 
Lovingly giving ourselves in your service          
Today and forever. 
Use us at it pleases God, 
Entirely for your Schoenstatt world. 
 
    Let us reflect your image 

       And walk through life entirely like you: 
    Strong and noble, simple and kind, 

       Spreading love and peace and joy. 
                      In us go through our times  

                      And make them ready for Christ.  Amen 
 

 

 

(This letter from the Schoenstatt Movement is prepared by our editing team, Avril de Mink and Juan 

Ignacio Melecio in association with the editor of our quarterly magazine MTA, Patty Ganley and many 

contributors.) 
 

 

 

Year of Fr. Kentenich 


